

Rahm Emanuel Mayor Department of Police · City of Chicago 3510 S. Michigan Avenue · Chicago, IL 60653 Eddie T. Johnson Superintendent of Police

MEMORANDUM

To:

Steven I. Berlin

Executive Director

Board of Ethics

From:

Beth Ford

Deputy Director

Chicago Police Department

Date:

May 18, 2017

SUBJECT:

ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

MAY 18 2017

OBY

OF ETHICS

As previously discussed, on May 17, 2017, I accepted on behalf of the City of Chicago a donation by the Kyle Shwarber of the Chicago Cubs of 15 tickets to the May 17, 2017 Chicago Cubs game and Cubs paraphernalia, including hats and shirts. The purpose of the donation was to honor Chicago Police Officers as Neighborhood Heroes, along with an equal number of both firefighters and military personnel. The tickets and paraphernalia were provided to officers who are receiving Department awards, including the Award of Valor, the Blue Star Award and Police Medal, at this year's Department awards ceremony. The approximate value of the donation accepted on behalf of the City was \$1,335.00.

If you have any questions or need any additional information, please feel free to contact me at (312) 745-5900.